
Attention Senate Rules Chair & Members 

RE: HB 2199A for hearing 5.22.13 

FROM: Ruth Bendl & Sharon Cornish 

 

5.21.13 

 

As long time volunteer observers of the electoral process, we urge a NO vote on HB 2199A.  

 

We were horrified when we learned about the NON-compliance with ORS 254.483 (pertaining 

to the mandate about the destruction of unused ballots), shortly after the November 2010 

election,  

 

We were further dismayed when our requests for Compliance with this mandate, to our 

Washington County Commissioners were denied because of instructions NOT to comply from 

the State elections office.  

 

It has always been the "Golden Rule" not to have unused ballots at the election offices after the 

ballot count is underway. Which is why the protection and compliance with ORS 254.483 is so 

essential. 

 

Preparing the unused ballots for destruction on election day evening is assigned to the temporary 

hire election board members who are available by law, as early as 7 days prior to election day. 

They have plenty of timer, while waiting for ballots to arrive from drop sites and the post office, 

to tabulate and record both the ballots returned as undeliverable, and the extra ballots provided 

by the mailing house. 

 

Suggestions; 

 

1. The election boards could be requested to stamp a % of each of the ballot styles with the 

header "Duplicate"  for use if damaged/probllem ballots need duplication. 

 

2. The mailing house that prepares and mails out ballots could be instructed to include a ballot 

stamped "duplicate ballot" for disabled vioters who are sent a larger ballot  which can't  go 

through the election computer.  

 

3. Washington County delays all ballot duplications and enhancement procedures until after 

election day, at which time volunteer observers sit at the election board tables to monitor that 

process. It's a rule that should be adopted statewide. 

 

In closing please preserve the integrity and confidence in the electoral process, by opposing the 

proposals in HB 2199A. Also, please review the attachments verifying statements included 

above. 

 

Ruth Bendl Ph. 503-644-0596 

 

Sharon Cornish Ph. 503-648-2335 





 
 

 

 



 


